West Point Parents Club of Massachusetts
Minutes—10 June 2007
A reception was held at 3Com for the Cadet Candidates (2011) and their parents.  Club President Kathy Bowling introduced herself to the group and asked that each of the cadet candidates introduce themselves.  In attendance were Cadet Candidates:  Charles Cannone—Norwell, Matthew Thimble—Milford
Willem Pretorius—Worcester, Andrew Maxwell—Needham, Christopher McMahon—Duxbury
The Yuks in attendance were:  Matt Cherry, Drew Dueger, Michael Durham, Steven Kinney, Andrew Laughna, and Michael Sheehan.
K. Bowling then introduced the WPPC-MA board members in attendance:  Pat & Alan Small—VPs, Pam Chin—Cadet Activities, Richard Primack—Graduate Activities & Transportation, Grant McDougall—Treasurer, Susan McDougall—Membership, Martha Laughna—Recording Secretary.

Congratulations were given to the families of the 19 Cadet Candidates from MA for the Class of 2011.

Jerry Bowling offered a few words of encouragement to the families of the Cadet Candidates:
· Remember that the cadets will be put into an environment to which they are unaccustomed—being a little fish in a large pond; don’t get discouraged.  Every candidate has earned the right to be at USMA.

· Plebe year is designed to teach the cadets how to follow.

· Persevere.  You will have times when you want to quit.  There is no reason to quit.

· Be a team player.

· Be honorable

· Use the prior service as mentors.  They have already learned many things that the Cadet Candidates need to learn.

Jerry then thanked the Cadet Candidates for their willingness to serve our country.  The six Yuks who were in attendance proved to be invaluable to the Cadet Candidates as they all adjourned to the patio for exchange of advice and to answer questions concerning R-Day, Beast and beyond.   

The Smalls led a discussion with the parents regarding their own experience during R-Day, Beast and A-Day.

R-Day

· Arrive early.  Be prepared for long lines, the weather and a lot of walking.

· After the briefing in Eisenhower Hall, the Cadet Candidates have 90 seconds to say goodbye to their families. 

· Check out all that Eisenhower Hall has to offer.  The WPPC-MA will have a table set up for parents to visit.

· Tours of the post are available by bus.

Beast Barracks

· New Cadets love to get letters.  They will not write back as often as parents write to them.

· New Cadets get three phone calls during Beast, the first one usually coming during their ice cream social.  Generally, if New Cadets are unable to reach their parents, they will be given another chance to get in touch.
· New Cadets have been known to contact their girlfriends/boyfriends instead of their parents.  Don’t get upset if this happens.

· The Cadre change in the middle of Beast can be stressful on some New Cadets.

· P. Small suggested giving preaddressed postcards to friends and family to assure the New Cadet gets a lot of mail during Beast.

· New Cadets and Cadets are master complainers.  Don’t let this worry you.

A-Day

· Of all the functions that parents are involved with, the Smalls suggested A-Day as the one that would be the best for extended family to attend.  Not quite as much walking as R-Day and less crowded than PPW.

· There were mixed reviews about whether bringing the New Cadet’s friends to A-Day is a good idea.  Everyone has a different experience.
· Acceptance Day is impressive as the New Cadets are welcomed into the Corps.

· Picnicking down by the south dock was a wonderful experience for all.

· Cadets (Plebes) may be scrambled after A-Day.

· Reorgy week can be difficult for Plebes as it is the first experience they have where they are outnumbered by upperclassmen 3:1. 

Other points of interest that arose

· When entering West Point all passengers who are 16 or older must present a photo i.d.

· The Five Star Hotel is a great place to stay.  Difficult to reserve during busy weekends.  Cadet must go to the Five Star near the visitors center and present their military i.d. for their files then parents can call directly to reserve a room.

· The Thayer Hotel does not offer refunds for cancellations.
· Bear Mountain Inn was suggested as a good place to stay.

· A bus service will run between WP and Sturbridge/Newton on popular weekends to get cadets home from WP and back.  Generally runs about $70-$80 depending on the number of takers.

· Before planning a weekend visit, check with your Cadet about their duties for the weekend.  They may be busy the entire weekend you had planned to visit!

· PPW is an event not to be missed.  The Plebes will likely have off post privileges extending 75 miles from West Point.  (Includes NYC).

· Parents have the opportunity to eat lunch in the mess hall during PPW.  Daytime is a good time to see the mess hall from the inside.

· Alan Small recommended going to the All-Academies Ball during the Christmas vacation.

The meeting ended with share time as each cadet family had the chance to share their current status of their cadet and their summer plans.  Some of the highlights include:

Rezendes—Airborne school, then 2nd half of Buckner cadre
McDougall—CTLT, Ft. Bragg, FST (medical training)

Chin—Cadet joined lots of clubs, helped him get off post as a Plebe.
Miner—their cadet broke a hip and received excellent medical care at WP.  Waiting to hear if he can participate in Buckner this summer.

Stevens (’07)—go with the flow.  Greg is headed to Cambridge then to medical school.

Bowling—Alex is active in Boy Scouts in New Mexico then will be a first sergeant @ Camp Buckner.  Andrew is in Field Artillery at Ft. Campbell, KY.

Small—became a snowboard instructor which helped get through the “gloom period”.

Laughna—used Plebe year to size things up and get feet on the ground to avoid over extending himself.

It was reiterated that although all cadets are exposed to many of the same things, each cadet’s experience is different.

Upcoming WPPC-MA events:

14 July—Plebe letter writing at the Bowlings

August—West Point Society of New England picnic at the Patton estate.

